HLC Steering Committee

Meeting Notes

December 17, 2008 – 3:00 p.m.

Presidential Room-Maucker Union

Present:  Agee, Chatham-Carpenter, Hanish, Hays, Kopper, Martin, Morgan, Neibauer, O’Connor, Patton, Uehle, Vinton
Absent:  Buse, Cutter, Kaparthi, Licari, Murtha, Pease, Upah, Wilson
1. Welcome and Holiday Cheer – Bev

Bev provided holiday treats for the group-thanks!  

Bev announced that the new Executive Vice-President & Provost is Dr. Gloria Gibson who will start July 1, 2009.

2. December 3, 2008 meeting notes – Shirley

The notes will stand as distributed.

3. Revised Self-Study Timeline – Bev
There have been slight revisions in the Self-Study General Timeline; therefore, another version was distributed (12/08).

4. Updates Regarding Committee Progress – Committee Chairs
Each chair in attendance gave a brief update about the progress of their committee.

5. Update Regarding FoE – April & Jon
April reported the rate of completion for the faculty survey was 48% and the student survey was 37.6%.  Three dimension reports should be complete shortly after the first of the year.  

6. Marketing plan discussion with Jim – All
Bev wanted to continue the discussion of a marketing plan that was started at the last meeting.
Suggestions for marketing the mission statement included:  screen saver or wallpaper on computers in the student labs, TV screens in the Union, website homepage, orientation publications, course syllabi, flyer in each office, welcome banners, pens, etc.
Donna mentioned that the marketing plan needs to include more than just the mission statement.  Other institutions have produced posters and booklets with questions and answers that faculty/staff/students should know and information about the evaluation team.
Bev suggested an executive summary in the form of a brochure or booklet.

Karen believes we should involve students so they feel a part of the process and target them with specific information.

Siobahn suggested a standardized template for course syllabi that could be placed on the web.  Certain sections could be preloaded with items such as the mission statement, plagiarism policies, ADA guidelines, and then faculty could insert course content, grading guidelines, etc.

7. Meeting time for Spring semester – Shirley
Continuing to meet Wednesdays at 3:00 p.m. was the consensus of those in attendance.
8. For the good of the order

Bev stated that we need to be diligent regarding the self-study website that will ultimately be accessed by the evaluation team.  We will need to double-check for dead links and verify that documents are still accessible.  
